


Gina Gates 
12 S. First Street, Ste 225 

San Jose, CA 95113 
(408) 835-3000 

 
02-22-10 
 
Richard Alarcón 
Los Angeles City Council, District 7 
Attn:  Sarah Brennan 
sarah.brennan@lacity.org  
 
Adam Lid 
adam.lid@lacity.org   
 
re: SUPPORT  CF 09-0234  
 
Dear Council Member Alarcón and Committee Members, 
 
My name is Gina Gates, I am a member of People Acting In Community Together, PACT, located in 
San Jose, California.  PACT consists of 23 congregations and represents over 5,300 families.  I come 
to you with first hand experience of how a large bank made mistake after mistake that left me without a 
home.   The bank that made these errors was Washington Mutual that at that same time had been 
seized by its regulator and assumed by J.P. Morgan Chase.  I did not think there was any bank worse 
than J P Morgan Chase.  That was until the survey at our congregation was completed and reading 
reports by the Treasury department that showed without a doubt – B of A is the biggest monster of all 
the banks.     
 
After careful, investigation and surveys of our parish, Most Holy Trinity, we discovered that Bank of 
America (B of A) is the largest holder of bad loans in our primarily minority neighborhood.  On 
December 4th 2009, after meeting and attempting negotiations to no avail with Bank of America, we 
commenced our divestment campaign against Bank of America.  Within the following week, the San 
Jose City Council passed an ordinance that would require that a bank’s foreclosure performance be 
considered before doing business with that bank.  In early January, I went with a contingent to meet 
with Mr. Peter Swire on the White House Economic Council to seek solutions to the foreclosure crisis.      
In mid-January, we once again had a meeting with B of A.  Again, B of A has basically given no 
concessions, continues poor business practices (below any of its competitors) that is destroying the 
American Dream of our most vulnerable neighbors and their children.   Last Thursday, we negotiated 
with the Treasury department to hold 10 hearings across the United States this year. Two meetings will 
be held in California.   The Bank of America’s stockholder meeting in April is our next opportunity to 
encourage B of A to stop its reckless and abusive behavior.  
 
Time is of the essence!   Bank regulators, federal and state government do not seem willing or able to 
do anything to curtail Bank of America’s toxic corporate behavior.  We pray that you “do the right thing”  
--  Divest from Bank of America.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Gina Gates 
 
PACT Leader 
 
Find out more about our B of A Divestment  campaign at:  
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R0i32HWWKUg   
   




